The Minutes of the
Finance & General Purposes Committee Meeting

held on 11th July 2019
A meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting was held on Thursday 11th July 2019 in the
Council Chamber, the Town Hall at 7.30 pm.

The following members were present: -



Cllr. M. Tysoe, Chairman


Cllr. R. Benfield



Cllr. N. Bradley



Cllr. C. Butterworth



Cllr. S. Coleman



Cllr. D. Davidson 


Cllr. D. Heyes



Cllr. M. Jarratt



Cllr. G. Mazower



Cllr. R. Poole



Officer:  The Town Clerk
1. Election of Chairman
Cllr. C. Butterworth proposed Cllr. M. Tysoe be the Chairman to the F & GP Committee.

Cllr. D. Heyes seconded the proposal.  A unanimous vote was taken of all in favour of the proposal.
2. Apologies for absence  

Apologies had been received from Cllr. E. Coles and Cllr. L. Carter.
3. Declarations of interest 
Cllr. R. Poole declared an interest in item 8 on the agenda and took no part in the discussion.
4. The Minutes held on the 4th April 2019 - were approved at the meeting and signed by the Chairman.
5. Matters Arising

John Deere Tractor and Snow Plough

Cllr. Tysoe updated the committee on the tractor and snow plough – the hired John Deere tractor for the winter 
period had been returned to the hire company.  The Town Council had sold a snow plough and had purchased a 
smaller snow plough which would go onto the front of the tractor for the next winter period.   WHC had agreed 
to let the Town Council borrow a tractor for the next winter period.

Bus Shelter


The Town Council had decided to wait until the new Councillors were in place before another further 

discussion took place on the bus shelter, Walterbush Road.  Several months ago a petition was raised with 
nineteen signatures on requesting the bus shelter to be re-instated at Walterbush Road.  After receiving the 
petition a report had been received from the police providing details on crime figures when the bus shelter was 
in place and also when the bus shelter had been removed.  The police requested that the Town Council do 
not 
re-instate the bus shelter after reviewing their reports.

 
The committee agreed to defer this item to the next meeting to gather more information for discussion.

(Cllr. G. Mazower offered to obtain the additional information for the next meeting.)


Consumer Unit at Town Hall


Bannor Electrical were to be chased to install the additional consumer unit at the Town Hall as previously 

quoted.


Dog Fence at New Street Recreation Ground
The contractor was lined up ready to install the fence for the dog walking area at New Street recreation ground.
A delivery date was awaited for the new gate.  As soon as the gate was delivered the fence would be installed.

Signage was to be agreed for this location.

Pothole at Greystones

Cllr. Benfield had persuaded OCC to fill the deep pot holes at the entrance of Greystones.
6. Accounts up to 30/6/19
The committee received and approved the accounts up to 30/6/19.

A few amendments to headings and budget figures were to be made as agreed at the meeting.

7. Benches at the War Memorial
The British Legion had provided a quotation for two black metal benches for the War Memorial as previously requested.  The committee discussed the quote provided and unanimously agreed to pay £1,450 for one bench and the British Legion would pay for the other bench.
Cllr. Bradley stated that the area around the bench by the tree alongside Jaffe & Neale was in need of attention.

The committee agreed to get Alfred Groves Builders to quote to repair this area.
8. Allowances and Expenses for Town Councillors
Cllr. Heyes raised the subject with regard to allowances for care costs/dependant costs so that Town Councillors could attend Council meetings.
After much discussion it was agreed that Cllr. Heyes would pursue with this subject by talking to Witney and Carterton Town Council and the local M.P.
9. Signage for Chipping Norton Theatre
Chipping Norton Theatre had sent a request for additional signage required in the town to direct people to the Theatre.

The committee agreed that Cllr. Bradley and Cllr. Mazower would walk around the town identifying the existing signage ready for further discussion on signage required in the town centre.
Cllr. Mazower offered to talk to C/N Theatre on this subject.

Cllr. Heyes requested a list of business signs in the town centre for future discussion.
10. Request for Dog Bins
Two requests had been received for dog bins in the town as follows: -


1 bin to be installed on the footpath from the London Road to the Banbury Road (Aldi footpath)


1 bin to be installed on the footpath up the London Road half way between the residential development 
and Pearman’s drive.

The committee agreed to the provision of two additional dog bins.
11. Any other business
Police Station

The Council expressed an interest in purchasing the old Police Station in town.  Committee members requested a site visit when the building was officially on the market.  The purchase price and the costings of alterations to the building to accommodate the future use of the building were to be taken into consideration.

Albion Street/Rock Hill

Cllr. Heyes raised the dangerous area for children to cross the road to school at back at Albion Street/Rock Hill.  This had been brought up in the past and OCC had stated that there wasn’t enough room to install a crossing at this particular point due to the amount of junctions in this area.  At the last TAC meeting Cllr. Biles had agreed to put a request to OCC for triangular warning signs to be painted on the road at this particular point.

Arts Festival
A one day Arts Festival had been planned to be held in the town on 5th October 2019.  A grant was being sought from the Town Council to assist the running of the Arts Festival but unfortunately the timing of the grant fund would not meet the timings of Grants to Voluntary Bodies.  Cllr. Mazower was to ask the people arranging this event to write to the Town Council requesting support with this event so that the Town Council could consider this request prior to the GTVB.
Football Club

Mr. J. Fraser had gone through all of the documentation he had on C/N Football Club and had put together a file.  The committee discussed various routes to go down with this matter whether to hand the file into the police or pursue through civil court.  

Cllr. Bradley agreed to find the right lawyer who would deal with a litigation case like this. There are firms which offer a, ‘no win, no fee’ scheme.
The committee agreed to go through the initial route of enquiring into lawyers before agreeing to any expenditure.

Rent for Guildhall

An invoice had been received from WODC for the rent of the Town Council’s portion of the Guildhall which had included the repair of the leaking roof.  The Clerk had contacted WODC and had got the invoice amended.

20 mph speed signs

A quotation had been received for the installation of the 20 mph speed signs in the town.  Cllr. Graves and Cllr. Walker had arranged to meet to discuss the quotation further.
12. Date of the next meetings

The following meetings had been arranged for:



29th August 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.



10th October 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.



28th November 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.


The meeting closed at 9.21 pm.  HallHsalllikjsfklvnhflknjfdb;gfeio
